Guthrie Township
Hubbard County Minnesota
Monthly Board Meeting Minutes
  December 13, 2022 
The Guthrie Town Board held its regular monthly meeting at the Town Hall on December 13th, 2022. In attendance Amanda Lofthus (Supervisor-Chair), Roger Corson (Supervisor) Michael Schmidt (Supervisor), Rebecca Theis (Treasurer) and Amanda Fallgren (Clerk). Also in attendance was Steve Rogers. The meeting was called to order at 8:00 PM and was opened with the pledge. 
The Clerk read the minutes of the November monthly meeting as submitted by Amanda Fallgren. The minutes were approved as read.
The Treasurer provided the Treasurer’s report. Treasurer’s report approved as read. Clerk and Treasurer’s books agree. 
OLD BUSINESS:
Roger asked Steve if the septic has ever been pumped at the town hall. Steve indicated that the septic has never been pumped, but this could be looked into in the spring. 
Roger talked with Dale Buness about the temporary logging approach on 450th St.  Dale indicated that the land owner wanted the approach left as is. Dale said he is fine with that and ok to not be reimbursed the $200 deposit. 
Roger completed the Local Board of Appeals and Equalization certification.
Mike called Hubbard County about the traffic control counter, the person who handles that was not in.
Response from Fleet regarding the snowblower, unable to give a fair quote and it would be tough to trade in.
NEW BUSINESS: 
Polling Place Resolution for 2023, completed and signed. Mailed back to Hubbard County Auditor-Treasurer.
Marve Thomason contacted the township in regards to the township snowplowing Quiet Pasture. Mike returned his call and left a voicemail informing that the Road Policy can be found on the Guthrie Township website.
The Next Regular Meeting will be held on January 10, 2023 at 8:00 P.M. 
A motion to pay bills and to adjourn the meeting was made by Roger Corson and Mike Schmidt seconded the motion.
Submitted by: Amanda Fallgren– Clerk 12/13/2022

